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 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

My Two Cents: by Fr. Don                                                        February 14, 2016 
 

Lent 2016.  There is so much noise in the world.  Some noise we bring upon ourselves with our 
phones and other gadgets while other noise is hard to avoid…the political debate, the busyness 
of life and, our course, our own inner voices trying to convince us we are not worthy of God’s 
love.  May we be as quiet as we can these 40 days and let God whisper his love for us each day. 
 

Speaking of noise, join the crew who comes to pray and walk in silence each month at Planned 
Parenthood.  This month we gather from 10-11am on Saturday, February 20th.  Be a witness to 
the dignity of human life and come and pray. 
 

Another way to witness to the world our Catholic values is to attend the upcoming precinct 
caucuses on March 1st.  I know only a handful of people attend the caucuses which is a 
tragedy.  If Catholics showed up that one night, things would be very very different in our 
nation.   Yet, we come up with many excuses and we let others decide whose values we will 
live by…and then the rest complain about the condition our country is in.  Please. 
Please.  Please.  Check the paper, call the county, go on line, do whatever it takes to find the 
caucus for your area.  Even if you are not a democrat or republican, GO to one of their 
caucuses.  If your own child’s life was on the line I think you would be there.    That night 
alone, just in the two hours you would be at the caucus, 260 children will die from 
abortion.  Let us practice what we preach when it matters most…be there. 
 

Celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation this Lent.  Keep an eye on the bulletin for week to 
week times for the sacrament…but here is a quick review:  Friday’s at 6 PM until March 11th; 
Saturday’s at 4:30 PM AND 6:30 PM (after Mass) and before Masses each Sunday morning. 
Several priests will be available during the day on Friday, March 4th from 7 AM to 9 PM…on 
the hour each hour during that time. 
 

Stations of the Cross will be prayed at 2:30 and 6:30 PM each Friday.  The annual “Living 
Stations” is set for March 18th at 7 PM. 
 

Last call for men interested in attending the Cursillo weekend coming up February 25-28 at 
Sand Hill Bible Camp south of Fosston.  Several men of the parish are already signed up to 
attend. What a GREAT weekend away from the troubles of the world to spend with other men 
who are doing the best to live their faith just like you.  For more information (too much to put 
into this column) give me a call 444-4262 or email me at dbraukmann@stphilipsbemidji.org 
 

The Women’s Cursillo is set for March 17-20 at Sand Hill.  That is the weekend before Holy 
Week…what perfect timing!  Again, contact me for more information. 
 

Thought for the week:  “Anyone who has struggled with poverty knows how extremely 
expensive it is to be poor.”      -James Baldwin 



Monday, Feb 15 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Alex Gonshorowski     

Tuesday, Feb 16 
12:10 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Kathleen 
  7:00 PM Mass (Newman): +Audrey Hofmeister      

Wednesday, Feb 17 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Joe Neuman 
 

Thursday, Feb 18 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Ada & Paul Swedmark 
10:30 AM Mass (Baker Park): +Edna Eide 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood) 
  5:30 PM Mass (Newman): +Ellouise Dahlgren 
  6:30 PM Mass (KC): +George Theroux    

Friday, Feb 19 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Con Beaulieu 
 

Saturday, Feb 20 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Helene Ovsak 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Doyle Aultman 
 

Sunday, Feb 21 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Merlyn Stai 
  9:00 AM Mass: +John Graupman 
11:00 AM Mass: For the People 
  7:00 PM Mass (Newman): Special Intentions for  
 Ralph & Ellen Vonasek 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For February 15 to 21 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS  
For the Week of February 15 to 21 

Monday, Feb 15   Presidents Day 
Parish Offices Closed / No School Today 
No Adoration Today  
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Social Concerns Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)          

Tuesday, Feb 16 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  1:00 PM Lenten Soup/Sandwich Lunch (Social Hall) 
  3:30 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  3:30 PM Tiger Cubs (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Feb 17 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:30 AM Rosary for Our Schools 
  6:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Faith Formation, Grades 1-11        

Thursday, Feb 18 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM Life Teen Band Practice (Church) 
  6:10 PM KC Mtg (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Prayer and Praise (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM Triduum Choir Rehearsal (Church) 
 

Friday, Feb 19 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  2:30 PM Stations of the Cross (Church) 
  4:30 PM to 6:30 PM Lenten Fish Fry (Social Hall) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Stations of the Cross (Church)     

Saturday, Feb 20 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
 

Sunday, Feb 21 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Greg/Grt Rm) 
  9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (PreK Classrooms) 
10:15 AM RCIA & Beyond (St. Kateri Rm) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
12:00 PM Life Teen Event (Cafeteria) 
12:30 PM KC District Free Throw (Gym) 
  3:00 PM Holy Hour (Chapel) 

Monday, Feb 15 
● Lv 19:1-2,11-18 
● Ps 19:8-10,15 
● Mt 25:31-46 
 

Tuesday, Feb 16 
● Is 55:10-11 
● Ps 34:4-7,16-19 
● Mt 6:7-15 
 

Wednesday, Feb 17 
   ● Jon 3:1-10 
   ● Ps 51:3-4,12-13,18-19 
   ● Lk 11:29-32 
 

   Thursday, Feb 18 
   ● Est C:12,14-16,23-25 
   ● Ps 138:1-3,7c-8 
   ● Mt 5:20-26 

Friday, Feb 19 
● Ez 18:21-18 
● Ps 130:1-8 
● Mt 5:20-26 
 

Saturday, Feb 20 
● Dt 26:16-19 
● Ps 119:1-2,4-5,7-8 
● Mt 5:43-48 
 

Sunday, Feb 21 
● Gn 15:5-12,17-18 
● Ps 27:1,7-9,13-14 
● Phil 3:17 - 4:1 
● Lk 9:28b-36 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on February 14th.  Please call the Parish 
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes 
through the waters of baptism, Taylor Catherine 
Tobey, daughter of Andrew & Sarah Tobey, and 
Brylee Ann Bjerknes, daughter of Brandon & Angela 
Bjerknes.. May she be filled with the Holy Spirit! 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of 
Lloyd Hurley and Daniel Senger, brother of Fran 
Miller. May they find rest and peace, & may their 
families find comfort in God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

Week #32 
Contributions  
(received the  

weekend  
of 2/7/2016) 

Envelopes  $   11,160.00 
EFT Env.  $     6,135.00 
Loose Plate  $        737.13 
Children’s      $          32.25 
Total                 $   18,064.38 
 

 

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #32)   

 Amount Contributed   
 Envelopes   $  505,858.51 
 Loose Plate  $    30,951.90 
 Children’s  $      1,587.16 
 Total                 $ 538,397.57 
 

 YTD Budget   $ 550,473.00 
 

   (97.81% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP~ 
A HABIT OF 
THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL 
Please make your commitment, gift or pledge to the Diocesan 
Annual Appeal this weekend. You may use an envelope and 
prayer card here at St. Philip’s or the one you have received at 
home. Fill out the pledge card completely. You may make a gift 
by check or cash, by credit card or automatic withdrawal from 
your checking account over the course of 12 months. If you 
have been a faithful giver, consider increasing your gift this 
year. Any gift in any amount is meaningful to the work of the 
Diocese of Crookston. For questions about online giving please 
contact Renee Tate at rtate@crookston.org or call toll-free 1-
855-297-8252. View the excellent DAA video at 
www.crookston.org/daa. 

PRAYER AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD 
The next Parish Hour of Prayer at Planned Parenthood is 
Saturday, February 20 at 10 AM. 

Year of Mercy Hymn 
 

During this season of Lent, we will have a very cool opportunity 
to learn a new song that was commissioned solely for the Year 
of Mercy. When Pope Francis declared a Year of Mercy, he 
desired the entire world celebrate, not just Rome. For this 
purpose the Vatican commissioned a piece of music to be sung 
in every diocese and parish. Paul Inwood, an American composer 
(Center of My Life), was chosen to write the hymn. Pope Francis 
gave the text to be used; “Misericordes Sicut Pater” (Be merciful 
like the Father). The refrain is in Latin so as to have a common 
language connecting all the Catholics throughout the world 
singing in one voice, and the verses are in the local language of 
the parish. Inwood intended the song to sound like the 
contemplative meditations of Taize (Jesus, Remember Me). We 
will begin this new song in Lent, incorporating only the refrain 
while we transfer the Eucharist from the altar to the tabernacle 
after communion. May you have a Blessed Year of Mercy! 

The St. Philip's Choir is starting up again for  
Triduum! Rehearsals begin February 11th.  You  
will learn many new chorus skills, meet new 
people, connect with old friends, and sing some 
of the most beautiful music in our Catholic 
tradition. If you would like to join, please email 
or call Aana in the office. Rehearsals start soon, and will be on 
Thursday nights from 7-8:30 PM.  

ADORATION CANCELLED 
Due to President’s Day, the Parish Office and School will be 
closed on Monday, February 15, so there will be no adoration 
that day.  Adoration will resume on Tuesday. 

LOST & FOUND 
Last Wednesday evening a charm bracelet was found in the St. 
Philip’s parking lot. If it may belong to you, please call the  
Parish Office, 444-4262, to describe it. Also there are various 
keys and other items found throughout the winter that need to 
be claimed. 

THANK YOU to the following for delivering Meals on 
Wheels;  Cheryl & Steve Christlieb, Don Pohl, Bob Pohl, Moe 
Webb, Mary Santos, Margaret DeMers, Angel Krigbaum and Barb 
Passeri.  You are greatly appreciated for giving of your time to 
do this community service for our parish. 
 

St. Philip’s next week will be April 18-22. 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“We need constantly to contemplate the mystery of mercy.  
It is a wellspring of joy, serenity, and peace. Our salvation 
depends on it. Mercy: the word reveals the very mystery of 
the Most Holy Trinity.””                                  ~ Pope Francis 

SECOND COLLECTION   
Thank you for your generosity in support of the Black & Indian 
Missions; Support our mission to the missions! The Black and 
Indian Mission Collection exists to communities build the 
Church and preach the Gospel of Jesus among the African 
American, Native American, and Alaska Native people of God. 



February 13/14 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

  Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
        Minnesota, North & South Dakota Ministry  

NEWMAN NEWS 
For Students attending BSU and NTC 

CURSILLO OPPORTUNITIES 
Have you heard about Cursillo? It is a wonderful way to develop 
a closer relationship with God. It will change how you look at 
your family, work, and friendships. The Diocese of Crookston is 
sponsoring both a Men’s and a Women’s Cursillo this spring. The 
Men’s weekend is February 25-28 and the Women’s weekend is 
March 17-20 at Sand Hill Lake Bible Camp south of Fosston. For 
more information contact Carol Olsonawski at 218-689-9081 or 
Bobbi Mercil at 701-866-5706. Applications are available at 
www.crookston.org… under the ministries/offices tab or at your 
parish office. 

2016 Marriage Preparation Retreats offered  
in the Diocese of Crookston: 
 

March 5 & 6 – Sponsored by the Office of the New Evangelization  
 

April 23 & 24 – Sponsored by Holy Rosary Catholic Church 
 

May 14 & 15 – Sponsored by the Office of the New Evangelization  
 

Please see the Diocese of Crookston’s Marriage Preparation 
webpage for additional information, including brochures and 
registration options.  

The WWME weekend is a time to look at our love for our spouse 
and decide to do something to make our love more like Jesus’ 
love for us.  The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Week-
ends are . Early registration is highly recommended.  For more 
information visit our website at: northmnwwme.org or contact 
Alan & Missy at applications@northmnwwme.org or  
888-455-3496. 

“The care of human life and happiness and not their destruction 
is the first and only legitimate object of good government.”  

                                                           - Thomas Jefferson 
 

NEXT SATURDAY (Feb. 20):  Join with others at Planned  
Parenthood for the next parish hour of prayer at 10 AM.  All 
ages are welcome. 

� Happy Valentine’s Day, Everyone. Show those you love that you care. A hug, a kiss, consideration and recognition, (and 
maybe some chocolate) are welcome at any time. 

 

� There will be no school on Monday, February 15 as we observe Presidents’ Day. 
 

� School registration for St. Philip’s parishioners opened on Thursday, February 11, and will open for community members on 
Thursday, February 18. Please call the school if you have questions. 

 

� Our Mass ministers at this week’s Wednesday Mass will be members of Mrs. Hanson’s kindergarten. 
 

� Please join us for our journey with Christ as we pray the Stations of the Cross on Friday afternoons at 2:30 PM during Lent. 
 

� Students and families are selling Catholic Schools Raffle tickets. For $5 you can buy a chance to win a 2016 Jeep or $20,000 
in cash. Get your winning tickets early. All ticket sales remain here at St. Philip’s School. Help us reach our goal of $15,000. 
This raffle is sponsored by Catholic United Financial. 

 

� We’ll have a Lenten Fish Fry this Friday, February 19. Plan to dine here Friday night or sign up to volunteer for these Lenten 
meals. 

 

� Our seventh grade STAR team will lead us in our Kindness Week observance, February 16 – 19. 
 

� Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; classroom volunteers; CU Raffle sellers; Lenten Fish Fry workers. 
 

� To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe Environment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org and following 
the prompts for Safe Environment. Thanks for your cooperation. 

Schedule for the week: 
 

Tuesday, Feb. 16  7 PM Mass (Rosary at 6:30 PM) 
Thursday, Feb. 18  5:30 PM Mass and a Free Meal! 
Saturday, Feb. 20  10-11 AM Prayer at Planned Parenthood 
Sunday, February 21  7 PM Mass… Then off to Bemidji Bowl 
 until 10 PM! 

“STAY & PLAY FOR FAMILIES” 
 

Starting on Saturday, February 27, the Gym and Social Hall will 
be open to all families with young children from 9 to 11 AM 
(following Saturday morning Mass).  This is an opportune time 
for parents and their children to get to 
know one another in the comfort of 
their own parish home! Stay & Play will 
take place the last Saturday of each 
month, unless otherwise noted due to 
conflicts.  RSVP is not necessary, just 
show up and be ready to play! 



St. Philip’s Church ~ General 
 

In Memory of  Bob Welle 
Conway & Mary Marvin 

 

In Memory of  Audrey Hofmeister 
June Bender 

Beverly Sellner 
Tom & Wanda Doty 
Elmo & Gail Skare 

 

Holy Cross Cemetery 
In Memory of  Rudolph H. Welle 

John & Julie Ditzler 
 

St. Philip’s School ~ General 
In Memory of Merlyn Stai 

Friends of Merlyn Stai 
Merle & Alice LaCoursiere 

Tom & Arlene Smith 
Marie & Dale Stebe 

Gerald & Darlene Weber 
Tim & Barb Mountain 

Kay Murphy 
Hank & Angel Krigbaum 

Joan & Matthew Meierhofer 
Lloyd & Pat Lind 

Sue & Steve Engel 
Kevin & Rita Fenner 
The Bemidji Pioneer 

 

St. Philip’s School ~ Scholarship  
Endowment Fund 

 

In Memory of  Bob Welle 
Wayne & Carolyn Dondelinger 

 

In Memory of  Jan Pohl 
Ralph & Delores Wendorf 

 

In Memory of  George Theroux 
Family & Friends of George Theroux 

Florence Tesar 
Tammy Johnson 

Richard & Josephine Beitzel 
Ralph & Delores Wendorf 

Perham MN Lions Club 
 

In Memory of  Jackie Fairbanks 
Mary Fairbanks and Don Dale 

Ralph & Delores Wendorf 
 

In Memory of  Ernie & Bea Schulke 
Family & Friends of Ernie & Bea Schulke 

 
 
 

 

If you have made a donation in memory or in honor of an individual since the last publication of gifts and do not 
see it below, please contact the Parish Office.  Thank you for your thoughtfulness and generosity! 

 

MEMORIALS/HONORARIUMS TO ST. PHILIP’S 

St. Philip’s School Scholarship Fund 
In Memory of  Jim Walker 

Charlie Lyons 
Leon & Eileen Gothman 

Wayne & Carolyn Dondelinger 
Violet Smalley 

Mark & Wanda Dickinson 
Rita Albrecht 

Randall & Lin Gregg 
John & Lori Paris 

Scott & Lynn Baird 
Jim & Connie Ghostley 
Lloyd & Dolores Larson 

Lois & Gale Falk 
Wally & Judy Lamon 

Duwayne & Marcia Syverson 
Hank & Angel Krigbaum 

Stephen & Bunny Hanson 
Richard Hanson 

Doug & Lois Cann 
Gerald & Darlene Weber 

Eleanor Vaughn 
Joyce & Doug Berg 

Ted & Mary Margaret Will 
Karen Williams 

Don & Carol Rettinger 
Ralph Smith 

Andy & Marge Mack 
John Lueth 

Flavia Sagedahl 
Kell Lovell 

Jeanne & William Larson 
Ron & Jill Grand 

 
 
 

 
 



PILGRIMAGE TO ITALY 
 

A Jubilee pilgrimage to Italy is scheduled for October 13 thru 
October 22, 2016. We leave from Fargo, continue through 
Chicago and arrive in Rome. We have scheduled stops in 
Orvieto, Sienna, Florence, and Assisi. We will spend 4 days in 
Rome. Tours, sightseeing, and pleasure time are built into the 
trip… We will have time to sample local cuisine at leisure. The 
trip includes the opportunity for daily Mass and a walk through 
the Holy Doors at St. Peter’s.  Father Chuck Huck will serve as 
the Spiritual Director for the Jubilee Pilgrimage. Our travel 
partner is Worldstrides International Discovery. For details and 
cost information regarding the trip visit the website and enter 
the provided Tour ID.  www.worldstridesdiscovery.org/

 

St. Philip’s 
Community Fish Fry 

 

February 19 • February 26 
March 4 • March 11 • March 18 

 

4:30-6:30 PM 
 

$12 One Fillet Walleye Dinner 
$18 Two Fillets Walleye Dinner 
$5 Child Mac & Cheese Dinner 

 

Eat in or Take out 
 

Dinner includes: entrée,  
baked potato, coleslaw,  
dinner roll, and brownie 

702 Beltrami Ave. NW 
Bemidji MN 

 

Our Next Council Meeting is Thursday, February 18th, with the 
usual Rosary at 6:10 PM, Mass at 6:30 PM, with dinner and 
meeting to follow.  Any Catholic gentleman interested in 
exploring membership in the Knights is welcome to attend.   
 

People in Bemidji often ask us who we are as Knights of Columbus 
and what we do.  I thought it might be a good opportunity to mention 
a little about the various local charities the Knights support in our 
community. 
 

Our Council regularly contributes cash and other assistance to the 
following local charities: St. Philip’s Catholic School and Youth 
Groups, Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center, Bemidji Area Suicide 
Prevention Program, Bemidji Food Shelf, Bemidji March for Life, 
Bemidji Area College Student Scholarships, Beltrami County 
Developmental Achievement Center (DAC), ODC- Occupational 
Development Center, ARC United- Assoc. for Developmentally 
Disabled and Special Olympics- Bemidji Chapter. 
 

Through the Knights of Columbus Walleye Classic (the former Kraus 
Anderson Walleye Classic) the KC’s will add the following local 
charities to their list of benefactors:  Bemidji Youth League Baseball, 
Let's Go Fishing, Boy Scouts of America- Local Area Council, 
Wounded Warrior Guide Service, Take a Kid Fishing, Fishing Has  
No Boundaries, George Pelawa Foundation and Minnesota DNR 
Fisheries- Lake Bemidji. 
 

Finally, the local Council also supports the following state and 
national KC efforts: Crookston Diocese Seminarians, Minnesota 
Citizens Concerned for Life, Minnesota Student Loan Foundation, 
Minnesota Knights Foundation, Jim Campbell Fund, Pennies for 
Seminarians, “Spring Tootsie Roll Fundraiser”-- Fundraiser for 
People with Developmental Disabilities. 
 

If you are looking for a reason to consider why you should join a 
group on Catholic gentlemen who get together to have a little fun 
once in awhile to raise money for a good cause- these are the causes 
we stand for and we would sure like to invite you to consider joining 
us to help out these great efforts! 
 

We will have a rare opportunity to join the Knights of Columbus on 
March 19th and enter the order through a major degree ceremony in 
which candidates can achieve 1st, 2nd and 3rd degree levels in the 
Knights in one day.  Please consider joining us on that day and 
becoming a member of our fraternal order.  If you are interested, 
contact any KC member or officer. 
 

Fraternally, 
Phil Hodapp, Grand Knight 

WHEELCHAIR SUNDAY 
 

It is estimated that worldwide, over 100 million children, teens 
and adults lack mobility due to birth defects, war, disease, 
accident, natural disaster or advanced age, 
and are in need of wheelchairs but cannot 
afford one.  Please join the Knights of 
Columbus and The American Wheelchair 
Mission on “WHEELCHAIR SUNDAY”, March 
12 & 13 to learn how you can help. 

Understanding the Whole 
Picture of NFP 
 

Monday, March 7, 6:30 – 7:30 PM 
 

Introductory course to be held on the topic 
of Natural Family Planning (NFP), covering topics:  

 

What is NFP / what is it not? How is NFP different from 
contraception? And what are the benefits and difficulties of 
NFP?  
The course will also equip participants with a generic 
understanding of each NFP method. All are invited! Instructor: 
Jennifer Messing of “Into the Deep”. Questions – contact Kris 
Jensen 441-4944.  Sponsored by the Diocese of Crookston’s Office 
of the New Evangelization in partnership with hosting parish.  

#NFP 

MEN’S WALKER AVAILABLE  

A nearly-new men’s walker has been donated to St. Philip’s. 
If you are in need of a walker or know of someone who 
would benefit from it, please call the Parish Office at 444-
4262 for more information. 





"Life, Death, & Everything In-Between” 
 

How can we better live with and for one another in our homes, neighborhoods, and in 
the public square? Through the lens of what Pope Francis and his predecessors call 
"integral ecology," the Minnesota Catholic Conference will provide you with answers to 
this question, plus practical ways to make a difference in your own community.    
 
It's all part of MCC's 2016 Legislative Tour, "Life, Death & Everything In-Between". 
 
Go beyond us-versus-them political sound bites to consider the public policy you 
support from the perspective of the whole person and the whole community—all 
of creation. 
 
   

Monday, Feb 22nd–St. Philip’s Catholic Church–7 PM 
 
 

During the event, you will: 
 
• receive resources to help you live Gospel values in your home and in your      
    community; 
• learn about the latest legislative priority issues for the Catholic Church in Minnesota   
    concerning life, human dignity, and care for Creation; and, 
• explore how to speak clearly and advocate well for a consistent ethic of life. 
 
Event and materials are FREE.  



 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of February 20/21 

  Feb 20, 5:30 PM 
Second Sunday of Lent 

Feb 21, 7:30 AM  
Second Sunday of Lent 

Feb 21, 9:00 AM 
Second Sunday of Lent 

Feb 21, 11:00 AM  
Second Sunday of Lent 

SACRISTAN Robb Naylor NOT FILLED Jim Gorham Mary Herried 

LECTOR Roger Heger 
Joe Czapiewski 

Sue Bruns 
Darla Sathre 

Cory Gish 
Mike Beard 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 

INTERCESSOR Trish Jones Cynthia Haskin Jerry Daniels LIFE TEEN 

ALTAR SERVER 
Aaron Heger 
Helen Bartlett 
Evelyn Cordts 

Erin Myhrer 
Jack McCrady 
HELP NEEDED 

Macey Gish 
Sam Gish 
HELP NEEDED 

Grant DeClusin 
Allison DeClusin 
Joshua Nyberg 

NOVICE ALTAR 
SERVER 

Sibley Downs HELP NEEDED Charlie Maus HELP NEEDED 

CAPTAIN HELP NEEDED Walter Schuiling Mark Studer Susie Balstad 

EMHC 

Heidi Hiscock 
Lynn Baird (sub req.) 
Terry Jones 
Betty Lindy 
Mary Jo Christenson 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Pat Gavin 
Barry Karpinski 
Joan Klobe 
Patti Van Camp 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Larry Mack 
Kay Mack 
Sue Lucas 
Jim Gorham 
Clark Chambers 
Jerry Daniels 
Mary Bjerke 
Nancy Goodman 
Stephanie Downey 

Jamie Hoffman 
Joshua Cervenka 
Sue Hengel 
Chris Nyberg 
Barb Nyberg 
Doris Swedmark 
Al Swedmark 
Mary Herried 
Jane Baukol 

USHER 

Dave Hiscock 
Terri Chmielewski 
Mary Dufault 
DuWayne Schwindt 

Gary Bruns 
Matt Dockendorf 
Jim Gavin 
HELP NEEDED 

Kirk Malkowski 
Norm Ricard 
Bob Schlichting 
David Maus 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
Tony Schussman 
Randy Nyberg 

HOSPITALITY  
FELLOWSHIP 

  Ron Hendricks 
Vi Hendricks 

Sharon Holmgren 
Bob Griggs 
Susie Griggs 
Michelle Sand 

David Hengel 
Kelley Hengel 
Karen Schaar (sub req.) 
HELP NEEDED 

GREETER Barbara Passeri 
Frances Schmitt 

Pete Kucera 
Sandy Kucera 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 









 


